MINUTES OF THE WOMEN'S CLUB MEETING SUNSHINE COUNTRY CLUB ESTATES NOVEMBER 18, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 9 A.M. by President, Vicky Krueger.

First-time attendees were Nancy Sterling, Lisha Johnson, Cindy Hulswit and Nancy Dyksterhouse.

Jill Ventrello has been appointed and accepted the position of Activities Director.

OFFICERS REPORT;

Vice President, Judy Stone, asked that she be informed of any death or of anyone who is sick in our community so she can send out a card.

Minutes of the October 21, 2022, meeting were read and approved with one minor correction. Pam Lacy, along with Lenore Combs, coordinated the Halloween Parade.

The Treasurer's report was presented. The beginning balance was \$22,305.04 and ending balance \$21,741.90. Report will be filed for audit.

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES AND COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Valley Voices will perform on December 20th at 3 P.M.

Pam Lacy is hanging a sign up sheet for Christmas Carolers in the library. There will probably be three rehearsals.

Lenore Combs reported on Neighborhood Watch. A CPA class is scheduled for January or February.

Several good pointers were given on safety during the holiday season, for both people and pets.

A committee is still needed for the Christmas dinner.

A committee is also needed for the Neighborhood Watch fundraiser, Finger Lickin' Chicken, to be held in January.

Nancy Steele now has performers for the Christmas skit. Even if you don't attend the dinner, you can still come afterwards to see it.

She still needs performers for twenty-one speaking parts for the play to be presented in March.

Pam Davis reported that D.J. Doug and his lovely assistant will be playing for the New Homeowners' Party. Food will probably be catered and there may be door prizes.

OLD BUSINESS:

Deb Robins will need a picture committee.

The Women's Club sheds have been repaired.

NEW BUSINESS:

The Craft and Bake Sale will be December 10th. Donations of baked goods and raffle items are needed. Kitchen helpers are also needed.

Jill Ventrello and Judy Stone volunteered to decorate the Christmas trees. A motion was made and approved to spend no more than \$100 for new ornaments and lights as some of the old ones are needing replaced. Any donations of ornaments and lights would also be appreciated.

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REMINDERS:

Reminder that there is a box in the library for a food drive for Valley Haven Children's Home and Loaves and Fishes. Non-perishable food items are needed for delivery on December 20th.

There is also a box for Toys for Tots in the library.

On behalf of the Garden Club, Susanne Ulrich asked if anyone had any butterfly plants they would like to donate. They also are looking for a volunteer with landscaping experience.

Janis McFee reminded us that the SEPO Nominating Committee is looking for nominees to run for the SEPO Board.

The winner of the gift was Barb Carlson.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:50 A.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Baase, Secretary